
 
 

Memorandum 
July 25, 2007 

 
 
 
To:  TR-061647 - File 
   
From:  Pam Smith, Transportation Specialist 

Kathy Hunter, Transportation Safety Compliance Manager  
 
Subject: TR-061647 – Washington State Department of Transportation GCPF 

Project 
 

 
On October 26, 2006, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
(commission) awarded a GCPF grant of $20,000 to complete design work for a “queue-
cutter signal” at the grade crossing on State Route 538 and the Urban Avenue intersection 
in the City of  Mount Vernon. 
 
On July 24, 2007, the applicant, Washington State Department of Transportation (DOT) 
submitted a request for reimbursement for design work pursuant to commission order. On 
July 25, 2007, commission staff reviewed the design plans and verified that the plans are 
substantially completed according to the specifications outlined in the order approving 
the grant.  
 
Please close this docket.  
 
cc:  file 
 


